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Extended Summary

The Westinghouse Electric Corporation (WEC) is in a unique position to affect 
national environmental management policy approaching the 21st Century. Westing
house companies are management and operating contractors (MOCs) at several 
environmentally pivotal government-owned, contractor operated (GOCO) facilities 
within the Department of Energy’s (DOE’s) nuclear defense complex. These 
facilities include the Hanford Nuclear Reservation (HNR), Idaho Chemical 
Processing Plant (ICPP--part of the Idaho National Engineering Laboratory 
[INEL]), West Valley Demonstration Project (WVDP), Feed Materials Production 
Center (FMPC), Savannah River Site (SRS), and Waste Isolation Pilot Plant (WIPP). 
Operating histories at most of these sites began during World War II or the 
subsequent Cold War period. As a result, these interrelated facilities share 
some of the country’s most complex waste management and environmental restoration 
challenges. Since these MOCs are branches of a parent company, they can more 
efficiently coordinate solutions for site problems than can distinct contractors.

One way the WEC brings its companies together is by activating teams to solve 
specific DOE site problems. For example, one challenging issue at DOE facilities 
involves the environmentally responsible, final disposal of transuranic and high- 
level nuclear wastes (TRUs and HLWs). To address these disposal issues, the DOE 
supports two Westinghouse-based task forces: the TRU Waste Acceptance Criteria 
Certification Committee (WACCC) and the HLW Vitrification Committee.

The WACCC (composed of Westinghouse, DOE, and other personnel based at the WIPP) 
is developing methods to characterize an estimated 176,287 cubic meters of re
trievably stored TRUs generated at DOE production sites. Once characterized, 
TRUs could be safely deposited in the WIPP repository.

The Westinghouse HLW Vitrification Committee members are from the SRS, WVDP, HNR, 
ICPP, and Westinghouse headquarters. This team is dedicated to assess appro
priate methods to process an estimated 380,702 cubic meters of HLWs currently 
stored in underground storage tanks (USTs). As planned, this processing will 
involve segregating, and appropriately treating, low level waste (LLW) and HLW 
tank constituents for eventual disposal. The first unit designed to process 
these nuclear wastes is the SRS Defense Waste Processing Facility (DWPF). 
Initiated in 1973, the DWPF project is scheduled to begin operations in 1991 or 
1992.

Work supported by the U.S. Department of Energy 
under DOE Contract NO. DE-AC04-86AL31950

DOE-WIPP 91-040C MASTER
- i -  t 

пшшитпш OF THIS DOCUMENT IS MltlimTEI



Ot.’ier Westinghouse branches also assist the DOE. For example, the Westinghous? 
Nuclear Safety and Environmental Oversight (Witzig) Committee is a team com
prising third-party experts formed to evaluate safety situations at the five DOE 
defense sites managed by Westinghouse. One effort by this team involved assess
ing HLWs held in USTs at the HNR, SRS, and ICPP. The team examined HLW gas 
generation data accumulated at HNR and applied them to similar situations at the 
other DOE sites. Cooperation between these MOCs efficiently and inexpensively 
concluded that the HLW configurations at the other sites did not parallel the gas 
generating HLWs at HNR and posed no immediate safety hazard.

Westinghouse companies are also working together to achieve appropriate environ
mental site restoration at DOE sites via the GOCO Environmental Restoration 
Cnmmittee. The HNR, INEL, FMPC, and SRS are all identified on the U.S. Environ
mental Protection Agency’s (EPA’s) National Priorities List (NPL) because of 
radioactive (e.g., uranium, tritium, and plutonium) and hazardous (e.g., volatile 
organic compounds [VOCs] and heavy metals) waste contamination. Similar oper
ational and waste management operations practiced at these sites have created 
similar environmental situations. Working together, Westinghouse personnel have 
developed and transferred innovative DOE site restoration technologies.

Westiiighouse is also integrating DOE sites through an employee training forum. 
In September 1990, Westinghouse personnel froir the HNR, ICPP, FMPC, WVDP, SRS, 
and WIPP developed and attended the first multi-week School for Environmental 
Excellence (SEE). This training effort, based at the FMPC, was supported by the 
DOE and the WEC. It involved a review of DOE environmental management, environ
mental legislation, and environmental sciences. The SEE, an ongoing program, is 
the first environmental affairs training effort which combines f’deral and com
mercial resources. Following the first school, other interested parties (e.g., 
DOE and public interest personnel) have been invited to attend follow-up classes 
along with Westinghouse personnel. The third SEE is currently scheduled to be
based out of the HNR in Fall 1991.

Successful environmental management at DOE sites hinges on coordinating depart
ment actions with federal and state regulators. Supporting the DOE, Westinghouse 
MOCs have helped usher in new agreements between these parties. Using coop
eration as a remedial tool at several sites managed and operated by Westinghouse,
the DOE has entered into several joint restoration agreements with federal and 
state parties.

In its Fnvironmental Restoration and Waste Management Five-Year Plan, ti.e DOE 
estimates that remedial operations within its nuclear defense complex will be 
required well into the Zlst Century. WEC experience with nuclear operations 
dates back to 1948 when it assumed activities at the U.S. Bettis Atomic Power 
Laboratory. Benefitting from this experience today, Westinghouse and the DOE are 
meeting the challenge of resolving some of the nation’s most pressing 
environmental issues.
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